Making a positive difference
for energy consumers

To: All holders of an electricity generation licence

Electricity Act 1989
Section 11A(2)

Notice of statutory consultation on a proposal to modify the standard conditions
of all electricity generation licences

1. The Gas and Electricity Markets Authority (‘the Authority’)! proposes to modify the
standard conditions of all electricity generation licences granted or treated as
granted under 6(1)(a) of the Electricity Act 1989 by removing the licence condition
16B Financial information reporting (also known as the Consolidated Segmental
Statements (CSS)) under section 11A (2).

2. This notice of statutory consultation is published alongside a consultation setting out
our proposed modifications (Schedule 1 below) to the Electricity Generation Licence.
A detailed description of the reasons for and the effects of these licence
modifications has been published by the Authority in the accompanying document.

3. We are proposing these modifications because, compared with when it was
introduced, the CSS covers fewer companies and therefore is less effective at
providing a representative view of the sector’s profitability. Our proposals are
intended to provide transparency to the market with the aim of ensuring consumers
are treated fairly and promoting competition.

4. The effect of these proposed modifications is to increase the market coverage of the
CSS by removing the condition that a supplier must also hold a generation licence
and reducing the customer number threshold based on meter points. We are
removing the current requirement for suppliers to audit the CSS and instead request
the CSS is reconciled with the company’s audited statutory accounts and the CSS
submission is aligned with those statutory accounts and published 9 months after a
company’s year-end. We will retain the right to request an audit if we consider the
CSS has not been prepared in accordance with the licence conditions, guidelines
and/or template. We are removing the requirement to state transfer pricing
policies.

5. A copy of the proposed modifications and other documents referred to in this Notice
have been published on our website (www.ofgem.gov.uk). Alternatively, they are
available from information.rights@ofgem.gov.uk.

6. Any representations with respect to the proposed licence modifications must be
made on or before 12 January 2024 to: Andrew Milligan, Office of Gas and Electricity
Markets, 10 South Colonnade, Canary Wharf, London, E14 4PU or by email to
css@ofgem.gov.uk.

7. We normally publish all responses on our website. However, if you do not wish your
response to be made public then please clearly mark it as not for publication. We
prefer to receive responses in an electronic form so they can be placed easily on our
website.

! The terms “the Authority”, “we” and “us” are used interchangeably in this document.
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8. If we decide to make the proposed modifications, they will take effect not less than
56 days after the decision is published.

Andrew Milligan

Deputy Director for Retail Market Intelligence and Stability
Financial Resilience and Controls

Duly authorised on behalf of the
Gas and Electricity Markets Authority 30 November 2023
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Schedule 1: proposed changes to gas supply licence

Note on licence drafting:
e Proposed text to be added is doubled underscored

o Propesed-textte-beremovedisstrikethrough
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